   At A Public Meeting with Audit

            of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

                                 On the 15th day of November, 2010

Roll Call:                          Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
                                           George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman         

       

                               Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       
 

        

       Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 

Absent:

       Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman                   
Also Present:
                   Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                               James W. Osborne, Town Engineer



       Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                               Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Robert Markel of Balmville.  

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

Deleted #16. PLANNING BOARD: Landscape Bond Reduction




4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on this agenda. 

5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve this audit in the amount of $288,696.30, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
6.
(7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: 2011 Special Districts Assessments, Rolls &   
                                                                     Benefit Formulas
Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertising have been completed to hold this public hearing on the 2011 Special Districts Assessments, Rolls & Benefit Formulas.
Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and the Town of Newburgh’s web page since October 22, 2010, it was advertised in the Sentinel on October 22, 2010 and in the Mid Hudson Times on November 3, 2010.
MOTION was made at 7:07 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


James Osborne, the Town Engineer, said the 2011 assessment formulas will remain the same as they were in 2010 for all of the Town of Newburgh Special Districts. The rates have been adjusted to reflect the cost of service in each district. Adjustments have made to anticipate a shortfall in revenues to cover expenses in the cost of the treatment of the Town’s sewage in the City of 
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Newburgh Plant and a 24 percent increase for the cost of water purchased from New York City.

Supervisor Booth said some of the changes highlighted are as follows:


Greenshire Way Highway District                                        5%    Reduction 

Water One and Water                                                            9.1% Increase 


Consolidate Two Water District                                            8.1% Increase

Gidney Sewer District                                                           2.8% Increase



Wintergreen                                                                           2.1% Increase

Nob Hill 


                                               1.8% Increase  


All of the other districts will remain at zero or were decreased.

Supervisor Booth asked the Town Board if they had any questions or comments. There were none. He then asked if there were any questions or comments from the public. 

Bill Cunningham, Greenshire Way, asked what dollar amount or the 5% reduction for Greenshire Way.
Supervisor Booth said there will be a reduction of $100.00 per lot. 

Mr. Osborne said the 5% increase reflexes a reduction of the principal and interest payment on the bond that was taken out to bring the road up to Town standards. 

Mr. Cunningham asked about refinancing of the bond to receive a lower rate. 

Jackie Calarco, the Town Accountant, said the bond was taken out in 2008 and has a ten year waiting period before it can be refinanced by the Town. This is a fifteen year bond and to refinance it at that time is not cost effective. 

Tom McCardle, Noel Drive, questioned the 2.8 % increase for the Gidney Sewer District. He asked the dollar amount of that increase.
Mr. Osborne said the increase is due to two factors. The first is the increase in the cost of sewage treatment from the City of Newburgh. The cost was $1.21 per 1000 gallons and was increased to $1.32 per 1000 gallons. It also reflects the fact that the Town has taken money out of the budget and it was earmarked for the sewer rehabilitation project which has been identified through television inspections of the sewers. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none.  

MOTION was made at 7:14 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

7.
RESOLUTIONS Approving 2011 Special Districts Assessments, Rolls & Benefit Formulas


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessments Rolls, Budgets and Benefit Formula in the Town of Newburgh/All Sewer Districts Billed Quarterly. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution Establishing the Operating & Maintenance Rates of the Town’s Sewer Districts. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget/Consolidated Water District. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-Greenshire Way Highway Improvement Area-County Tax Warrant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-Amber Fields Drainage District-County Tax Warrant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-Cox Drainage District-County Tax Warrant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-Stonewall Estates Drainage District-County Tax Warrant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-Colden Park Lighting District-County Tax Warrant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-Consolidated Lighting District #1-County Tax Warrant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll and Budget-Fleetwood Lighting District-County Tax Warrant.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-Lakeside Lighting District-County Tax Warrant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-West Side Orange Lake Lighting District County Tax Warrant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-Nob Hill Sewer District County Tax Warrant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

8.
(7:15 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Local Law “Dog Licensing”

Supervisor Booth said New York State is in the process of stopping their administration of Dog Licenses and they are mandating that Local Municipalities administer the licensing of dogs. 
Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertising have been completed to hold this public hearing for the Local Law on dog licensing.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and the Town of Newburgh’s web page since November 3, 2010, it was advertised in the Sentinel on November 5, 2010 and in the Mid Hudson Times on November 3, 2010.

MOTION was made at 7:15 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said this Local Law will put in place a transfer to the Town of Newburgh the process for licensing dogs in the Town of Newburgh. He said the Town Clerk will continue to administer the licensing of dogs. The license will be for one year, must be accompanied by a current rabies certificate from a veterinarian and a certificate if the dog has been spayed or neutered. The fees and fines for dog licensing will remain the same. 

Supervisor Booth asked if the Town Board Members had any questions or comments. There were none. He then asked the public if there were any questions or comments. 
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Marie Boyley, Meadow Winds, asked the charge of licensing your dog in the Town of Newburgh and if there is someone from the Town who investigates if people who own dogs do not register them. 

Mr. Taylor said the cost to register a spayed dog in the Town of Newburgh is $7.50, which contains the $1.00 surcharge imposed by the State. If the dog is not spayed neutered the fee is $15.50, which includes a $3.00 surcharge to the State. He said the Town of Newburgh does not have a numerator to track if dogs are licensed, but it does have an Animal Control Department. 


Nick Tulve, Winona Lake, asked who receives the money that is collected for dog licensing.   

Mr. Taylor said, beside the surcharges, the Town will retain the money which has to go toward animal control purposes. 


Town Clerk Zarutskie said the impact on the dog owner will be minimal, but the change for the Clerk’s Office will be significant. Starting December 1st the Clerks Office will be responsible for mailing the licenses and the cost. Starting January 1st , the dog tags will be paid for by the Town Clerk’s Office and all dogs will be issued a new tag whether it is a new license or a renewal for the first year. After the first year only new dog licenses will be issued a tag. Towns are to determine what the charge for a new dog license will be and the Town of Newburgh elected not to raise the cost. Some of the surrounding municipalities decided to increase the cost.  Mr. Zarutskie said it is important to license your dog because it is a tracking system for making sure that dogs are up to date with their rabies. 


Kathy Buchak Middle Hope, asked what the Town is doing as far as making sure residents register their dogs. She suggested sending a notice in the water or tax bills or asking the veterinaries to inquire whether or not a person’s dog is licensed. 


Supervisor Booth said there are notices sent out and the Town advertises when there are free rabies clinics. The Town’s Animal Control Department responds to all dog complaints and they work closely with the veterinaries in this area. 

Bob Markel from Balmville asked if a dog adopted from Animal Control is they required to be licensed. 


Supervisor Booth said dogs are required to have a dog license before they leave the animal shelter, whether it is an adoption or impounded. 


Eric Bellings, Gardnertown Road, asked if new personnel will be required when the Town takes over the dog licenses. 


Supervisor Booth said the Town does not anticipate hiring addition personnel for dog licenses. 


Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions or comments. There were none.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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9.
RESOLUTION of Approval: Local Law “Dog Licensing”

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 9 of 2010-A Local Law to Amend Chapter 56 Entitled-“Animals” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to Provide: For Procedures to be Followed in Relation to the Licensing of Dogs and to Amend Chapter 104 Entitled Fees in Relation to Fees for Dog Licenses. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

10.
(7:30 p.m.) UNSAFE BUILDING HEARING: 429 South Plank Road

The Town Board went to item 11 on the agenda, due to the fact that it was not yet  7:30 p.m.
11.
RESOLUTION Approving of the 2011 General and Highway Budgets

Supervisor Booth said the public hearing for the 2011 General and Highway Budget was held on November 1, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution Approving Annual Town Budget for 2011. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-Cox Drainage District-County Tax Warrant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-Stonewall Estates Drainage District-County Tax Warrant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget- Colden Park Lighting District-County Tax Warrant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-Consolidated Lighting District # 1-County Tax Warrant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll and Budget-Fleetwood Lighting District-County Tax Warrant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption Assessment Roll & Budget-Lakeside Lighting District-County Tax Warrant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-West Side Orange Lake Lighting District County Tax Warrant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-Nob Hill Sewer District County Tax Warrant. The motion was made by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget/Consolidated Water District. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Rolls, Budgets and Benefit Formula in the Town of Newburgh/All Sewer Districts Billed Quarterly. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution Establishing the Operating & Maintenance Rates of the Town’s Sewer Districts. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-Greenshire Way Highway Improvement Area-County Tax Warrant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


At this time the Town Board went back to item # 10 on the agenda.

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING WITH AUDIT    NOVEMBER 15, 2010     PAGE 8
10.
(7:30 p.m.) UNSAFE BUILDING HEARING: 429 South Plank Road
 
Supervisor Booth said this building is located at the corner of Lakeside Road and Route 52. This matter has been before the Town Board at the November 11, 2010 Town Board Meeting. The building and lot have been declared unsafe and dangerous by the Town of Newburgh Town Board. Tom Dubetsky has contacted the owner of the building and has given him official notice that the building and lot have been declared unsafe and dangerous. He has also posted the lot. 

MOTION was made at 7:32 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


Thomas Dubetsky, Safety Officer for the Town of Newburgh, said there has been significant progress with the clean up of the property since the Resolution was passed declaring this property unsafe and dangerous. He has been told by Mr. Hanley, who is the owner of the property, that the equipment that is located on the property will be removed by the end of the week. 


Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. Dubetsky if any action has been taken to block off the entrances of this property.


Mr. Dubetsky said Mr. Hanley is here tonight and he asked him to answer Mr. Woolsey’s question. 


Mr. Hanley said the blocking of the entrances and exits has been discussed, however the church that is located next store uses the parking lot on Wednesday nights and Sundays for their church services. Mr. Hanley assured the Town Board that he will maintain the property every week and he apologized for not maintaining the property in the past. 


Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Dubetsky if he was satisfied with the progress of the cleanup so far.

Mr. Dubetsky said he was satisfied and said he would reassess the property in two weeks to insure that all of the work has been completed. 


Councilman Piaquadio asked what Mr. Hanley’s intent is for the broken glass on the property.


Mr. Hanley said he has been in contact with a company to have the glass replaced. 

Supervisor Booth asked to recess this public hearing until December 1, 2010. 

MOTION was made at 7:36 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to recess this public hearing until December 1, 2010. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

12.
RESOLUTION Opposing Orange County Board of Elections Charge Back Items       


Town Clerk Zarutskie said New York State has a new system for voting. A few years ago New York State passed a new law which moved everything to do with elections from the local municipality level to the County level. After the election the County sends the Town a bill for all the expenses incurred for that election. The Town has no say in what the expenses will be. Recently the County informed 
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the Town the expenses for the past election will be 36 percent higher than what was expected. The Town has decided to protest this charge and in December a delegation of Town Clerks throughout Orange County is meeting with the County Legislature regarding revising the County Law.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution of Town Board in Opposition to the Orange County Board of Elections Charge Back Items. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

13.
SCHEDULE Public Hearing for Water Meter Rates

(Suggested Date & Time: December 6, 2010 at 7:00 p.m.)

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 104 Entitled “Schedule of Fees” of the Town of Newburgh Municipal Code: Water Meter Rates and Providing for Public Notice and Hearing on December 6, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. Public Notice and Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

14.
ASSESSOR: Certiorari Settlement BGB West Mobile Home Park



Supervisor Booth said Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, is recommending this certiorari settlement for BGB West Mobile Home Park located on North Plank Road off of Route 32. They will receive a liability payback of $355.02 for the year 2007, $304.73 for the year 2008, $286.77 for the year 2009 and 263.06 for the year 2010.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of proceeding Under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL#39-1-42 BGB West Mobile Home Park, LLC (Wells Road) Index Number 2007-0087, 2008-7704, 2009-7698 and 2010-7448. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

15.
ACCOUNTING: Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated November 8, 2010, submitted by Jackie Calarco, the Town Accountant, to transfer $15,025.00 from the Water Fund Social Security account number 040.9030.0800 to the Water Fund Retirement Account number 040.9010.0800.        The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

16.
PLANNING BOARD: Landscape Bond Reduction



This item was deleted from the agenda due to the updated increased amounts to be obtained by the Town of Newburgh they have not yet been submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh. 
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17.
ENGINEERING: Award of Contract for Justice Court Entry Way Repair

James Osborne, Engineer for the Town of Newburgh, said as per the Town Boards instructions he has obtained three proposals for the repair of the overhang into the Justice Court at the Public Services Building. As follows:

                                                                       BASE COST       FOOTING COST


1.     Algonquin Construction, Inc.                $22,705.00         $1,665.00


2.     Coupart Construction Company, Inc.      10,082.00              800.00 (2)


3.     Michael F. Pomerico Builders                  8,800.00            1,200.00


Mr. Osborne said each contractor has physically inspected the site and the scope of work was reviewed with them in the field. Work is anticipated to take 5 to 7 working days depending on the weather. Work may have to be suspended during court sessions and a temporary ramp used to provide access to the lobby of the Justice Court.


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to accept the proposal submitted by Michael F. Pomerico Builders at a price not to exceed $10,000.00 to repair the overhang into the Justice Court at the Public Services Building. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

18.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS

Supervisor Booth said there is an update from Friend of Seniors, who work with the Jewish Community Center and the Town of Newburgh to help seniors in need. 


They sent a news letter that states that the month of October was the best month to date for providing services to our seniors. They are seeking volunteers and anyone who is interested should contact Anita Manley or the Supervisor’s office. 


Mr. Booth read a statement regarding City of Newburgh Dissolution. (see below)
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[image: image1.emf]Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town of Newburgh will be participating in the US Marine Toys for Tots Program again this year. He asked everyone to please bring in new packaged toys for children in need.   
19.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Tom McArdle, from Noel Drive, said he has an editorial that appeared in the Sunday, November 14th, 2010, Times Herald Record where the City of Newburgh asks if you want us. The editorial states it would be a benefit to the Town of Newburgh residents, but they do not mention any benefit in the editorial. Mr. 

McArdle is opposed to the Town to Newburgh taking over the City of Newburgh. 

James Bovino, Meadow Winds, asked if the Town of Newburgh will be forced to take over the City of Newburgh. 


Mark Taylor said as far as he knows there are no provisions in State Law that set forth procedures for dissolution of cities and requiring another municipality to take over. Mr. Taylor said the Town of Newburgh has corporate boundaries that go up to the City of Newburgh’s boundary. This situation is not the same as a village where there is dual jurisdiction. At this time the City of Newburgh is not part of the Town of Newburgh.

Bob Markel from Balmville, said he is against the Town of Newburgh taking over the City of Newburgh. Mr. Markel was born and raised in the City of Newburgh, but now lives in the Town. He wants no part of this. He asked about the gas service being installed on Downing Avenue from Grand Avenue to Balmville Road.

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said he does not know the extent of the project. He said the Highway Superintendent would be able to answer his question. 
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Mr. Markel asked if the Town has an emergency plan in place in case of power outages or emergencies. He suggested portable bill boards. 


Supervisor Booth said the County and Towns are working on putting an emergency plan in place. 


Nick Tulve, Winona Lake, thanked the Town for only increasing taxes by 1.9 percent. He asked if the budget includes hiring two new Police Officers. It is his opinion that the Town needs more police protection.  


Supervisor Booth said the Town has this matter under consideration.

Margaret Gaydos from Orange Lake asked how much the Orange County Board of Elections billed the Town of Newburgh.


Jackie Calarco, the Town of Newburgh Accountant, said in 2009 the Town paid $31,000.00.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Board of Elections rented vans to transfer the voting machines and materials to and from the polling places. It is his opinion that the County should have used their own vehicles for transporting the election material, which would have save the taxpayers money. Mr. Zarutskie said the County has not yet submitted the 2010 voucher to the Town, but he was told the voucher will be 36 percent more than last year.


Ms. Gaydos said the Town of Newburgh recently had a Sergeant and Police Officer retire from the Police Department. She asked if their salaries are still in the 2010 Police budget and if these positions are not filled in 2010 will the money be budgeted in 2011.  

Jackie Calarco, the Town Accountant, said some of the money is used for retirement and to pay out the outstanding sick time. Whatever money is left is allocated to the 2011 General Fund. 


Ms. Gaydos said one of the biggest expenses for the Town of Newburgh has is  legal fees for certiorari settlements. Ms Gaydos asked the success rate of the law firm who is handing these cases. She asked if the Town has plans to hire additional personnel for the Assessor’s Office. 


Supervisor Booth said the increase in the certiorari cases have been growing due to the equalization rate. The Town is examining each case in order to have a fair certiorari settlement. Mr. Booth said based on the larger certiorari cases the Town has been very successful with the settlements.    

Bob Markel from Balmville told Town Clerk Zarutskie that Election Day is a holiday for the County and that is why they hire outside transports for the voting machines. They did not want to pay overtime. 


John Keller, who lives on North End, asked if aluminum is used to eliminate particles in Town water. He has concerns because it is his opinion aluminum can contribute to the Alzheimers.

James Osborne, Engineer for the Town of Newburgh, said the Town does use an aluminum coagulant for the water treatment. The aluminum is settled out in a sedimentation basin and removed in the filters. All of the products the Town uses are approved by the National Sanitation Foundation, which reviews the toxicology of all products used in drinking water. 
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Pat Williams, Meadow Hill, asked the percentage of the raise for management in the 2011 budget. 


Supervisor Booth said the management increase was two percent for 2010, which is the same as what was negotiated in the CSEA contract. 


Ms. Williams asked when the public meeting, that was held prior to this meeting, was advertised. 

Supervisor Booth said the press was notified on November 9th of the Special Meeting held tonight to review the 2009 Town Audit with the Town’s auditors. 


Ms. Williams asked what the Town policy was for the Town putting projects out to bid. 


Supervisor Booth said there was a recent change in State Law requiring anything costing over $20,000.00 must go out to bid. The purchase policy for the Town is as follows:

1. Projects costing zero to $5,000.00 the Department Head or administrator can make the decision.  

2. Projects costing $5,000.00 to $19,999.00 the Town requires the Department Head or Administration to solicit three quotes.
3. Projects costing over $20,000.00 must go out for competitive bid. 

Ms. Williams said she saw the quote for the demolition for the 4 Balsam Lane building the Town is planning to take down and it was less than what was advertised in the newspapers.

Supervisor Booth said the quote for the demolition did not include the removal of asbestos. Anyone who does the demolition has to have a certified license for the removal of the asbestos.  

Ms. Williams asked if the Town is going to place a lien on the property for the cost of the demolition. She also asked if the Town could start proceedings on the demolition of Mary’s Hide Away. 

Mr. Taylor said the Town Board was discussing that the costs for the demolition for 4 Balsam Lane would not be included in the assessment of the property until the 2011 tax bills are rendered. The Town wants to protect potential buyers who may purchase the property before the tax bill go out and are unaware that the demolition costs will have to be paid by the owner of the property.

Ms. Williams questioned the Public Works Commissioner Position salary and if it included benefits.  

Supervisor Booth said the Public Works Commissioner’s salary is based on the predecessor’s salary and longevity payments.  

Ms Williams asked if the Town plans on replacing highway personnel who have left or retired.
Supervisor Booth said the Town Board has asked the Highway Superintendent to start the procedure for hiring seasonal help. 
Tom McBride, Meadow Hill, has concerns with the speed bumps that were installed on Meadow Hill Road. People are driving around them and driving on resident’s lawns, instead of going over them. It is his opinion that the speed bumps 
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are not working and asked the Town to do some other type of traffic device. Mr. McBride suggested that the Town have greater police presence in the area. 

Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh Police do patrol Meadow Hill Road and the Town is trying to use as many traffic calming devices to help control the speed limit in the Town of Newburgh. 

James Bovino, Meadow Winds, asked if he took the license plate number of  someone violating traffic laws and reported it to the Police Department would that person would be prosecuted.  

It was the consensus of the Town Board that it would be difficult to prove that the violation occurred and therefore difficult to prosecute.
20.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:25 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Submitted by

_____________________________                          _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk                          Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk


